Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Division of Environmental Health
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64E-16.004
Storage and Containment

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on December 9, 2022, the Department of Health, received a petition for permanent Variance from subparagraph 64E-16.004(2)(d)3, Florida Administrative Code, from Marion Briggs, Petitioner, on behalf of HealthBeacon, 111 West Pinloch Ave, Unit 8 Orlando, FL 32806. This rule requires that reusable sharps containers must only be emptied into a treatment cart or directly into a treatment unit. The Petitioner requests variance from this rule to allow the Petitioner to decant directly into a secondary sharps container that is specifically designed for the onsite treatment unit.

Comments on this petition should be filed with the Agency Clerk, Department of Health, Office of General Counsel, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, BIN A02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1703.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Justin R. Saukko, Bureau of Environmental Health, Facility Programs Section, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, BIN A08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1710, or by calling (850)274-2906.
